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July 23 Solutions

Solutions to today's puzzles will be posted in the 
August 6 edition of the Mustang News. 

Brought to you by:
Specializing in Senior Health and Medicare options!

CLUES ACROSS
 1. Central processing 

unit
 4. Military action
10. How electricity 

gets to train carriages 
(abbr.)

11. Unsafe
12. Of (French)
14. Autonomic ner-

vous system
15. Type of bean
16. Accuse formally 

of a crime
18. Promote
22. Type of lava
23. Meat from a deer
24. Herbaceous plants
26. Potato state
27. Helsinki neigh-

borhood
28. Sports officials
30. Shout wildly
31. Reptile genus

34. Frocks
36. Born of
37. N. Scandinavian 

indigenous people
39. Poultry cage
40. Aquatic insect 

genus
41. Of I
42. Ad __:  tirelessly 

repetitive
48. Item
50. Produce
51. Seedless raisin
52. Bond in a third 

partyÕs control
53. Legendary char-

acter __ Finn
54. Space station
55. Note at the end of 

a letter
56. In a way, contra-

dicted
58. Midway between 

northeast and east

59. Bears important 
traffic

60. Brooklyn hoop-
ster

CLUES DOWN
 1. Presides
 2. Artist's tool
 3. On a higher floor
 4. Commercial
 5. Something to 

watch
 6. Chased
 7. Commercial pro-

ducers
 8. Keyboard instru-

ment
 9. Blue grass state
12. Phonograph 

recording
13. Unusual
17. Popular average
19. A native or inhab-

itant of Asia

20. N. Sweden river
21. Related on the 

mother's side
25. Mediator
29. Partner of to
31. Arm bones
32. Korean seafood 

dish
33. Tap of the foot
35. Astronauts
38. Carolina foot-

baller
41. Indiana city
43. Of or relating to 

bears
44. Not widely known
45. Body part
46. At the peak
47. High-pitched cries 

of a cat
49. A way to intimi-

date
56. Prosecutor
57. Atomic #66

Yukon business owner brings 'Big Jim' home

For Lyle Jameson, it 
was a Jurassic under-
taking. 

The 27-foot brachio-
saurus statue had been 
stationed alongside 
Interstate 35 for more 
than two decades, serv-
ing as a roadside attrac-
tion and attention- 
getter for Statuary 
World. 

The business has 
since closed, but the 
dinosaur – nicknamed 
Big Jim – remained, 
and was part of an auc-
tion of remaining prop-
erty in June.

Now, it’s back in 
Canadian County, not 
far from where it was 
originally built in 1996.

“I looked at it several 
times, and at first I 
thought, ‘OK, if there’s 
a chance, we would like 
that,’” said Jameson, 
who owns Jameson’s 
Discount Home 
Improvement at 12451 
NW 10 St. in Yukon. 

Jameson said he real-
ized that moving a 
fiberglass statue that 
weighs about 15,000 
pounds and measures 
65 feet from nose to tail 
would be a logistical 
nightmare. 

But he had to have 
that dinosaur.

“I thought, ‘Well, it’s 
been done before,’” he 
said. “And if it’s been 
done before, then we 
can do it.”

Big Jim was in pretty 
good shape, despite 
having been exposed to 
the elements – includ-
ing, on one occasion, a 
tornado that flung him 
across I-35 – for 24 
years. 

One hole in his back 
leg needed to be 
patched before moving 
him, Jameson said, and 
some of his toes needed 
to be rebuilt, but he 
was otherwise ready to 
go. 

The dinosaur had to 
be temporarily decapi-
tated to make the move, 
Jameson said, but once 
he was in place at 
Jameson’s Discount 
Home Improvement on 
July 17, his neck was 
reattached, his toes 
were fixed, and he was 
re-glassed.

“It was a concern of 
ours that the neck 
wouldn’t go back just 
right, but it’s perfect,” 
Jameson said. “We’re 
really happy.

According to 
Jameson, the dino-
saur’s history is rooted 
in Canadian County. 

In 1996, Sam Emmert, 
owner of Statuary 
World at 3306 W. Reno, 
was in the market for 

an attention-grabbing 
feature for his new 
location along I-35. An 
employee brought in 
their child’s toy bra-
chiosaurus.

“He said, ‘Sam, we’re 
gonna blow this up,’” 
Jameson said.

Emmert, Jameson 
said, asked the employ-
ee to first build the foot, 
and was pleased 
enough with the result 
that he commissioned 
the rest of Big Jim. 

The dinosaur was 
built at the Reno loca-

tion and installed along 
I-35 in 1996.

For as long as 
Jameson’s Discount 
Home Improvement is 
in business, Jameson 
said, Big Jim is there to 
stay. 

He plans to paint the 
dinosaur a shade of 
ocean blue.

“We love that it has 
good I-40 visibility,” he 
said, adding that he 
wants to light up the 
dinosaur in connection 
with the city’s Festival 
of Lights activities.

“If people are coming 
to town to see the 
Festival of Lights, 
they’re going to see the 
dinosaur,” Jameson 
said.

And Big Jim is 
already attracting 
attention. On July 18, a 
line of cars was waiting 
to see and take pictures 
with Yukon’s biggest 
new resident.

“There was one kid 
who was dressed up in 
a dinosaur costume,” 
Jameson said, laugh-
ing.

Jameson said he had 
the chance to meet 
Emmert, who still lives 
in the Yukon area.

“I like the idea that 
Sam is here, and it was 
constructed here in 
Canadian County, and 
that it’s back here,” he 
said. “I just scooped in 
and bought a landmark 
attraction – I think they 
(Emmert and the stat-
ue’s designer) deserve 
the credit. I just 
brought the dinosaur to 
Yukon.”

By LARISSA COPELAND
layout@theyukonreview.com

Lyle Jameson, owner of Jameson’s Discount Home Improvement in Yukon, stands with his business’s new mascot – 
“Big Jim,” a fiberglass brachiosaurus some residents may recognize from its 24 years at Statuary World’s Interstate 
35 location. Photo / Larissa Copeland

The Canadian 
County sheriff’s office 
will continue to pro-
vide deputies to serve 
as school resource offi-
cers for three school 
districts in the coming 
school year.

Sheriff Chris West 
said Monday his office 
will provide two depu-
ties each for Piedmont 

and the Canadian 
Valley Technology 
Center, as well as four 
in Mustang.

The county commis-
sioners signed the 
agreement  between 
the sheriff’s office and 
Mustang on Monday.

The other contracts 
were signed earlier in 
the year.

Deputies will be uti-
lized at Mustang North 
Middle School, 
Mustang Central 
Middle School, Canyon 

Ridge Intermediate 
School, Meadow Brook 
Intermediate School, 
Mustang Creek 
Elementary, Mustang 
Trails Elementary, 
Mustang Valley 
Elementary, Prairie 
View Elementary and 
Riverwood 
Elementary.

Each of the schools 
is outside of the 
Mustang city limits. 
West said the costs of 
the deputies are reim-
bursed by the school 

districts.
Mustang will pay 

$269,864 in 12 monthly 
installments, accord-
ing to the agreement.

Some of the deputies 
are paid 100 percent by 
the school districts, 
while others are paid 
75 percent by the dis-
trict and 25 percent by 
the sheriff’s office.

Those deputies who 
are partially paid by 
the sheriff’s office only 
work nine months on 
campus. The remain-

ing three months, they 
are utilized by the 
sheriff’s office.

Those salaries are 
not paid from the gen-
eral fund, West said. 
They come from spe-
cial accounts, such as 
those involving war-
rant fees.

“Most of these posi-
tions wouldn’t exist if 
the entities that have 
them didn’t want 
them,” West said.

The sheriff said the 
agreements with the 

three districts, along 
with the juvenile cen-
ter, have been ongoing 
for several years.

The sheriff’s office 
began working with 
Piedmont, which has 
two schools outside of 
its city limits, about 
three years ago, West 
said.

The agreements with 
Mustang and Canadian 
Valley have been ongo-
ing since well before 
2013 when he joined 
the agency, he said.

Deputies to help protect schools, students
By TERRY GROOVER

tgroover@theyukonreview.com


